
   The Bulletin of

 TEMPLE BETH EL
                		                Fall River, Massachusetts

Regular Service Schedule

Morning Minyan (Monday & Thursday).................................8:00 am
First Friday Evening Service (1st Friday of each month) .........6:30 pm
Friday Evening Services (All other Fridays)...........................5:30 pm
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Autumn colors near the 
Emile Ruecker Wildlife Refuge 

in Tiverton, RI
Photo by Shoshana Brown

Friday, November 13th - Sunday, November 15th
       The Shabbaton will feature guest Rabbi Debrah Shenefelt from Congregation Or Ahavah in Tampa, Florida.  
Rabbi Debrah started her own chavurah-congregation over ten years ago;  she will speak with us about a “do-it-
yourself” congregation, about the spiritual journey through illness, and about the new movement called “spiri-
tual eldering.”

       Our Sunday morning Rabbi Ruderman Lecture will be given by Dr. Simcha Raphael, Ph.D., author of several 
books on Jewish teachings about dying, grief, and the afterlife.

       Dr. Raphael is a psychotherapist and Rabbinic Pastor, spiritual director at the Reconstructionist Rabbinical 
College, adjunct professor at Temple University in Philadelphia, and author of Jewish Views of the Afterlife.

Save the date and look for more information in the November bulletin!
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A message from our Spiritual Leader, 
Cantor Shoshana Brown

What Is the True Meaning of Tzedakah?

During a recent Hebrew school class, my students and 
I were discussing one of the signature prayers of the High 
Holy Days, the Unetaneh Tokef, the “who shall live and who 
shall die” prayer, with its dramatic list of catastrophes. In 
reality, however, I wanted to direct the attention of my stu-
dents to the phrase that comes after this frightening litany:

u-teshuvah, u-tefillah, u-tzedakah ma’avirin et-roa ha-gezerah

But repentance, prayer, and tzedakah can avert the 
severity of the decree.

I have intentionally left that one word—tzedakah—
untranslated, for that was one of the objects of our les-
son:  what is the true meaning of tzedakah?  Is it simply 
giving money to charities, putting coins in the “pushke” or 
tzedakah box?  The root of the word has the meaning of 
“justice” or “righteousness”:  a tzaddik is a person who lives 
a “righteous” life, doing what is right and not living by lies 
or deceit.  Over the ages, however, tzedakah came to be 
associated with giving to charities, and since I want to talk 
here about two specific ways that we can help others with 
monetary donations, I would like to examine why giving out 
of our free will is considered an act of justice.

Couldn’t a person who works for his/her living, who 
has not cheated or stolen, who abides by the laws of the 
land, be considered “just”—a tzaddik—without necessarily 
giving to others in need?  Do we owe anything to the poor 
or to others in need in the same way that we owe money 
to our credit card companies or to a landlord?  The Torah’s 
answer would be yes.  We are commanded many places 
in the Torah not to neglect the plight of the widow or the 
orphan:  certain rights were considered due to them by Is-
raelite society, since they did not have the protection of a 
breadwinner. It was seen as part of “justice” that the most 
vulnerable of our community should be provided for. And 
there was a third category—especially in the Book of Deu-
teronomy—usually mentioned in the same breath along 
with the “fatherless” and the widow:  that was the alien.  
Throughout the Torah the command to treat the alien with 
kindness and compassion comes up—more than any other 
command!—calling on us to remember that we too were 
once aliens in the land of Egypt.

It seems clear from the Torah that God expects human 
beings to care for one another:  not everyone is born into 
good circumstances, we do not all have the same abilities, 
the same opportunities.  Disasters befall people beyond 
their control. We cannot possibly give help to all who need 
it in the world today—but if we hug our wealth to ourselves 
without reaching out to try to make the world a more equi-
table place, a place with less poverty and less suffering—

then, in the Jewish tradition at least, we have not done 
“justice.”  And this justice is expected of us not just towards 
our fellow Jews who are in need, but to the stranger (the 
immigrant or alien) as well.

Of course it is praiseworthy to help at home, too. Re-
cently we have been asked for contributions to repair the 
towers of our magnificent sanctuary, which is a very impor-
tant cause. I would also like to direct your attention to two 
other causes as we head in to Sukkot—our Jewish holiday 
of thanksgiving. One is a new fund (see announcement on 
page 7 of this bulletin) that has been established by Robert 
Falconero and his daughter Marcie Nawi—with the coopera-
tion of the American Jewish World Service—to help women 
and girls across the world. You might think that in our age of 
super-technology and “connectivity” all cultures would be-
come enlightened about equality and human rights. Sadly, 
that is not the case; girls and women in so many places are 
denied rights, education, and the freedom to make choices 
about their own lives. The Marcie Nawi and Robert Fal-
conero Fund for Girls and Women Worldwide will support 
many ongoing projects of the American Jewish World Ser-
vice that focuses on this terrible problem. 

Finally, I would like to make a personal appeal for 
scholarship funds for an African Jew named Shadrach 
Mugoya Levi who is pursuing rabbinic education through 
ALEPH (the same organization that ordained Rabbi Mark 
and myself). Shadrach comes from one of 8 villages of 
the Abudayan Jewish communities of Uganda (there are 
about 2,000 Abudayan Jews all total). They are extreme-
ly poor, but devoted, Jews—and in desperate need of a 
rabbi!  Please see further details about Shadrach and how 
to contribute to his continuing education on page 7 of this 
bulletin.

We are living in a time of great need all around the 
globe. It can feel overwhelming.  I recently encountered 
a teaching, attributed to “the Talmud” that speaks to this 
feeling. I had never seen it before. Apparently, this was a 
“fake” quotation—combining the wisdom of several differ-
ent sources (Pirkei Avot, Micah, and Rebbe Nachman of 
Bratzlav). I hesitated as to whether to utilize an “inauthen-
tic” quotation to close my bulletin letter, and then decided 
that what matters is not who said it, but whether it is true, 
and whether it helps us to do good in the world.  And so 
here it is:

Do not be daunted by the enormity of the world’s grief. 
Do justly, now. Love mercy, now. Walk humbly now. You 
are not obligated to complete the work, but neither are you 
free to abandon it. (Contemporary Jewish wisdom mashup 
found on the Internet)

Let us rejoice in Sukkot, the holiday of joy and thanks-
giving, and let us be people of tzedakah so that all may 
taste joy in this world,

				    Cantor Shoshana



Sisterhood President’s Message
As I write this, I have just come in from Break 

the Fast. Our friends from Adas Israel sponsored this 
feast. George and Sue did a swell job setting it up. 
Thank you very much folks. Who can believe the High 
Holy Days are behind us? Where did the time go? It 
seems one day rolls into another. It is now 5776. At 
the risk of sounding redundant, let me wish you a 
happy, healthy, safe and sweet year.

I must say the Rabbi and Cantor did an extraor-
dinary job with the services this year. They work so 
very hard and do everything they can to please us. 
Let’s make it a point to partake in as much Temple 
life as we can. Try to attend a Friday night service 
and a Shabbos morning service when possible. They 
make them very enjoyable, and you come away with 
a good feeling inside.

I hope everyone is planning on joining us to cele-
brate Simchat Torah on Monday, October 5th at 5:30 
pm. Please make a reservation so the proper prepa-
rations can be made. Once again we are fortunate to 
have Norm and Anita Bolski in charge. Let’s do all we 
can to make their job a little easier.

As soon as we have the date of the next Book 
Club meeting we will let you know. Watch your e-
mail, check out the Book Club section on our website 
or give the office a call. 

     So until next month, Shalom.

				    Libby Cohen
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President’s Message

I delivered the following message at the Yom 
Kippur service, and wanted to share it here for those 
who were unable to attend.

Welcome, welcome, one and all.  It is so good 
to see so many faces here at Temple Beth El in our 
beautiful sanctuary on this very special day.  While 
today is the Day of Atonement, which is a very per-
sonal thing to each of us, for me, as president of the 
congregation, it is also a day to give thanks, and I 
would like to do that publically.

First, I would like to thank Rabbi Mark and Can-
tor Shoshana for all they do all year long.  I’m sure 
the time they spend preparing for our High Holidays 
is more than they ever expected, but I want them to 
know that we appreciate everything they do, much of 
which is done behind the scenes.  Both are such kind 
and caring people, always willing to do anything in 
their power to help, to counsel, to soothe, to teach.  
We are so fortunate to have found them.  I sincerely 
hope they feel happy and fulfilled here and continue 
to lead our congregation for many years to come.  

Next I would like to thank Ken Littman for speak-
ing on behalf of the board about where we have 
been, where we are headed, and the Tower Project.  
I thank all of you in advance for anything extra you 
can give to help offset the cost of this vital project.  
For those of you not in a position to do so at this 
time, we understand, but we hope you will keep us 
in mind should things change for the better. Every 
little bit helps.

Next I must thank our staff.  I have so much 
faith in our staff, it is unbelievable.  I wish my busi-
ness ran as smoothly as Temple Beth El!  With Marie 
and Judy in the office, I am confident that everything 
will be done as it should be - or better - but I also 
appreciate how friendly and helpful they both are.  
Regardless of the issues, and some are unusual, ev-
eryone is met with kindness and respect.  George, 
Carlton and Sue keep our building clean and running 
as smoothly as possible, which can be a challenge, 
especially on rainy days.  George has stepped right 
into Tom’s shoes without missing a beat.  Tom con-
tinues to answer questions and help with this and 
that, and we always look forward to seeing him.

Next I would like to thank the leadership and 
members of Adas Israel.  I believe our two congre-
gations have settled in nicely together, and I hope 
they stay with us for many years.  I also thank them 
for hosting tonight’s Break-Fast, and invite you all to

Continued in next column 
 

(Continued from previous column)

join us after the evening service.  From what I un-
derstand there is going to be quite a spread.

Also on my list to thank are the folks from People 
Incorporated.   They, too, have settled in nicely and 
working with their management has been a plea-
sure.  Their requests are few and far between, and 
they pay their rent on time.  We really couldn’t ask 
for better tenants.

Lastly I would like to thank all of you, because 
without you there would be no Temple Beth El.  Our 
members are what we are all about, whether we are 
worshiping together, celebrating lifecycle events, 
learning, laughing, fasting or feasting.  It is all part 
of life in our Temple family.

				    Steve Silverman
				    President



Hadassah Cards
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Service Schedule
October 2015

Tishri/Cheshvan 5776

Friday, October 2  (19 Tishri)
Shabbat Service	 6:30 pm
Candle Lighting	 6:07 pm

Saturday, October 3  (20 Tishri)
Chol Hamoed Sukkot	 10:00 am

Monday, October 5  (22 Tishri)
Shemini Atzeret	 8:00 am
Yizkor	 9:30 am
Erev Simchat Torah	 5:30 pm

Tuesday, October 6  (23 Tishri)
Simchat Torah	 8:00 am

Friday, October 9  (26 Tishri)
Shabbat Service	 5:30 pm 
Candle Lighting 	 5:56 pm

Saturday, October 10  (27 Tishri)
Weekly Portion: Bereshit 	 10:00 am

Tuesday, October 13  (30 Tishri)
Rosh Chodesh Cheshvan

Wednesday, October 14  (1 Cheshvan)
Rosh Chodesh Cheshvan

Friday, October 16  (3 Cheshvan)
Shabbat Service	 5:30 pm
Candle Lighting	 5:44 pm

Saturday, October 17  (4 Cheshvan)
Weekly Portion:  Noach	 10:00 am

Friday, October 23  (10 Cheshvan)
Shabbat Service	 5:30 pm
Candle Lighting	 5:34 pm

Saturday, October 24  (11 Cheshvan)
Weekly Portion: Lech-Lecha	 10:00 am

Friday, October 30  (17 Cheshvan)
Candle Lighting	 5:24 pm
Shabbat Service	 5:30 pm

Saturday, October 31  (18 Cheshvan)
Weekly Portion: Vayera	 10:00 am	

Temple Office
385 High St, Fall River, MA  02720

Tel: (508) 674-3529  Fax:  (508) 678-6735
E-Mail:  templebethel@comcast.net

Website:  frtemplebethel.org

Office Hours:
Monday - Friday, 9 am to Noon

Office Closed:
Monday, Oct. 5th - Shemini Atzeret

Tuesday, October 6th - Simchat Torah
Monday, Oct. 12th - Columbus Day

LEADERSHIP
 

 Mark Elber..............................................Rabbi
 Shoshana Brown....................................Cantor
 Stephen Silverman……..................………President
 Jeffrey Entin……………..................…Vice President
 Libby Cohen.............................………..Secretary
 William Chebot……......................……….Treasurer
 Libby Cohen……………............…….Sisterhood Pres.
 William E. Kaufman……….............Rabbi Emeritus

Snowbird Notice:
   Please call or email the office with the dates you 
will be out of town so we can be sure to send bulle-
tins and updates to the correct address.  Thanks!

Beth Bark is now in 
charge of Hadassah cards. 
She has a nice assortment 
of Get Well, Thank You, Ma-
zel Tov, Bar and Bat Mitz-
vah, Sympathy and New 
Baby cards, as well as cer-
tificates for a donation in a 
person’s name. 

The cards are just $3 
each, and for the cost of 
a stamp she can send the 
cards directly on your be-
half.  To place your order 
call Beth at 505-254-7798. 
Proceeds support medical 
care and research at the 
Hadassah Medical Organi-
zation in Jerusalem.
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Temple Family
Our deepest sympathy to Sharon Steinberg, •	
Steven Horvitz and families on the loss of their 
beloved mother, Lillian Horvitz
Mazel Tov to Sharon and Barry Steinberg on •	
the birth of a granddaughter, Annabelle Lux 
Gallagher

Monday Adult Ed Classes
Join us when classes resume on October 19th

Due to the holiday break, I’m missing my Mon-
day morning classes with Rabbi Mark and Cantor 
Shoshana. The topics of study are so diverse. We 
have enjoyed a video series on a great variety of 
topics in Jewish thought, which queried many Jew-
ish educators, rabbis, and lay Jews on questions 
such as “does God exist?”, where did the Torah 
come from?”, etc.

During these videos – and in all our classes – 
the rabbi and cantor always welcome questions and 
comments, facilitating lively discussions amongst 
us all.

We also learn about and debate contemporary 
issues related to Israel and world politics.

One of the dynamic things about our classes 
is that we have a wide spectrum of points of view 
from extremely secular to very traditional – and we 
all get along!

				    Hannah Evans

A Message from Atty. Kenneth Littman, 
on behalf of the Board of Directors 

(delivered to the Congretation on Yom Kippur)

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the Tem-
ple, I would like to wish all of you a joyous, healthy 
and peaceful New Year. Last year during Yom Kip-
pur I spoke about the many challenges that our 
congregation faces.  I also spoke of the real gains 
made in addressing those challenges over the past 
two years, thanks to the hard-work and dynamic 
leadership of our Rabbi and Cantor and the per-
sistence and determination of our President, Steve 
Silverman. A myriad of events continue every week 
at the Temple and participation in activities has in-
creased.  The Hebrew School continues assisting 
our children. 

As we start the New Year of 5776, hope for the 
future is growing. The pervasive pessimism of the 
past is in the past and fading. The change in atmo-
sphere, the new spirit that I talked about last year, 
a sense of determination to maintain our beauti-
ful synagogue and expand membership and activi-
ties, requires the continued effort of each and every 
member of our congregation. Of course, maintaining 
the spiritual aspects are of prime importance to the 
health of our religious community. But maintaining 
the health of the building in which we gather to par-
ticipate in such activities is also of great concern. 
Today we are faced with a serious building issue 
that must be addressed as soon as possible. The 
Tower on the southwest corner of the building has 
leaked for years and must be repaired to maintain 
the physical integrity of the building.  After much 
research, the cost of repairing the Tower is esti-
mated to be between $25,000.00 to $35,000.00.  
Despite the urgency of such work, we have decided 
NOT to raise the dues this year to pay for the re-
pairs. Instead, we are asking each of you, if you are 
able, to make a separate donation to the Temple, 
designated for the “Tower Project”, in honor of or 
in memory of a loved one, or simply in support of 
this essential project. Now is the time to act on this 
long-standing problem.

Finally, we are asking during the Days of Awe, 
this period of introspection, reflection and repen-
tance to focus on the importance of rededicating 
ourselves to the needs of and the continued revival 
of our Temple community and to the survival of our 
Temple building.

L’shana Tovah.

				    Atty. Kenneth Littman
				    Board of Directors

Meaningful Services from a  
Trusted Friend Since 1893

Respectfully honoring the customs and traditions of the  
Jewish community, funerals are in strict accordance  

with Jewish Law.

508-673-0781
William “BT” Hathaway

           Mike Roberts

Just a reminder:
SHEMINI ATZERET

Monday, October 5th at 8:00 am
Yizkor at 9:30 am

SIMCHAT TORAH CELEBRATION
Erev Simchat Torah:  Monday, October 5th at 5:30 pm

Simchat Torah Deli Supper follows the service
Morning Service:  Tuesday, October 6th at 8:00 am
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YAHRZEITS
For the yahrzeit of my beloved...    Donated by:

Father, Louis J. Cohen		       Anne Griffin
Sister in law, Eleanor Flanders	      Hilda Reiser
Grandfather, Jacob Katersky	      Ellen Reuter
Mother, Celia Levine		       Julius Levine
Parents, Nettie & Alfred Levy	      Irene Stern
Father, Irving Lovit		       Avis Kotovsky
Father, Gerhard Lowenstein	      Atty. Ronald Lowenstein
Mother, Esther Lurie		       Dorothy Lurie
Mother, Esther Meyerson	      Anita Bolski
Aunt, Phyllis Minkin		       Libby Cohen
Parents, Miriam & Charles Reiser    Norman Reiser
Mother, Ruth Novick Rodman	      Barry & Meryl Novek
Husband, Dr. Sidney Rosen	      Lorraine Rosen
Father, Edward Singer		       Pamela Pierce
Sister, Henrietta Singer		       Bernard Hoffman
Husband, Milton “Mickey” Stern	     Irene Stern
Brother in law, Joseph Woloshin	      Charles Stampler

MAURICE ALPERT MEMORIAL 
ENDOWMENT FUND

For the yahrzeit of my beloved mother, Lillian Alpert
For the yahrzeit of my beloved father, Maurice Alpert
	 Sumner Alpert

CAMP RAMAH SCHOLARSHIP FUND
For the yahrzeit of my beloved mother in law, Celia Soorkis
	 Bill Chebot

CAPITAL FUND
In honor of Rabbi Mark Elber
	 Anita Berson	
In honor of Rabbi & Nathalie Kaufman celebrating their 
     50th wedding anniversary
In honor of Charles Stampler celebrating a very special
     birthday
	 Irene Stern
In memory of Mary Kane
	 Arlene & Jerry Schwartz
In memory of Leeida Uretsky
	 Gloria & Jerry Baskin

IDA AND DAVID CHAVENSON 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND

In memory of Mary Kane
For the recovery of Peter Kane
	  Ann & Bob Chavenson

BERNARD HOROWITZ BUILDING 
MAINTENANCE FUND

For the yahrzeit of our beloved father, Bernard Horowitz
	 Philip Horowitz
	 Sheila Horowitz
	 Steve Horowitz & family

ANNA &  MORRIS LEPES
CEMETERY FUND

In memory of Morris Lepes
	 Ellen & Terry Shand & family

DR. & MRS. N. KENNETH SHAND BUILDING 
RESTORATION FUND

In memory of Ruth & Dr. N. Kenneth Shand
	 Ellen & Terry Shand & family

Thank you for your donations received through September 21, 2015

Sisterhood Gift Shop
Keep us in mind when shopping for meaningful 

gifts for bar and bat mitvahs, weddings, showers, 
anniversaries, etc.   

Call or e-mail me to schedule an appointment 
so I can show you what we have on hand, as well 
as what we can order.

Hannah R. Evans
    Phone: 508-674-2505

Email: hannahbecky@comcast.net

Fall River Jewish Home
   

Short-Term Rehabilitation and Recovery Services

Let us help you return home safely!
Kosher dining services provided.

Also offering Respite Care and Long-term Stays.

For more information please call (508) 679-6172
538 Robeson St., Fall River, MA  02720

www.fallriverjewishhome.org

The bulletin of Temple Beth El (USPS-075-340) is published monthly from 
September to June for $1.00 per year by Temple Beth El, 385 High St., Fall 
River, MA. Periodicals postage paid at Fall River, MA. POSTMASTERS, send 
address changes to Temple Beth El, 385 High St., Fall River, MA 02720-3348.
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Help Pass the Torch!

Help Ugandan Jewish rabbinical student, Shadrach 
Mugoya Levi, pursue his dream of becoming a rabbi!

Shadrach lives in a very poor village in Uganda, Na-
mutumba, in a community of 358 adult Abudayan Jews, 
with almost as many children.  There are currently about 
2,000 Abudayan Jews in Uganda—6,000 less than there 
were before the tyrannical regime of Idi Amin, which killed 
many of them between the years of 1971-1979.

Shadrach has been chosen by his community’s aging 
spiritual leader, Rabbi Eri, to be the next leader of Namu-
tumba’s Jewish community. In order for Shadrach to pur-
sue ordination, he has enrolled in the ALEPH (the Alliance 
for Jewish Renewal) Rabbinical Ordination Program. 

Shadrach’s village has no electricity or running water. 
In order for him to pursue his studies, he is dependent on 
the generosity of donors to help pay for his transportation 
to the U.S. for periodic ALEPH intensive study weeks; for 
transportation to and internet costs in the nearest large 
town (most of his courses of study are taught via electronic 
“conference rooms”); and for the purchase and shipping 
of his course books.  While ALEPH has waived tuition for 
Shadrach, its leadership has reached out to its alumni to 
ask their congregations if they can help with some of these 
costs beyond tuition.

Please consider making a donation to help one of the 
sweetest guys in the world (or so I have heard!) get the 
education he needs to serve as his community’s rabbi in 
a region that needs all the religious sanity, all the honest 
peace-makers it can get! 

Your tax-deductible donation may be sent directly to:

“Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund KOL AMI/NVRC,” with 
the memo line reading Ugandan Student Scholarship

		  Rabbi Leila Gal Berner, Ph.D
		  11409 Hounds Way
		  Rockville, MD 20852
Alternatively, you may send your check to Temple Beth 

El/ Cantor’s Discretionary Fund, with the memo line read-
ing Ugandan Rabbinical Student, and I will make sure that 
your donation makes its way to the ALEPH fund to support 
Shadrach.  Thank you so much!

	 	

				    Cantor Shoshana

Announcing a New Temple Beth El
 Tzedakah Fund:

The Marcie Nawi & Robert Falconero Fund 
for Girls and Women Worldwide

This fund, begun with a generous contribution by Rob-
ert Falconero and his daughter Marcie (two of our newest 
members), will support the work of the American Jewish 
World Service to improve the lives and human rights of 
women and girls across the globe.

To learn more about the work of the American Jewish 
World Service, go to: https://ajws.org/
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Sunday afternoon 
at the Jewish Movies:  “Amen”

Nazi officer Kurt Gerstein (Ulrich Tukur), a 
chemist by training, is assigned to develop a dis-
infectant to purify water for the German army, but 
soon discovers that his invention, Zyklon B, is being 
used to exterminate imprisoned Jews. Horrified, he 
approaches a number of diplomatic figures with his 
story, but only Riccardo Fontana (Mathieu Kasso-
vitz), a priest, takes him seriously. Fontana returns 
to the Vatican but is informed by his superiors that 
they have more pressing concerns.  Release date:  
January 24, 2003  Director:  Costa-Gavras

A moving, true story!
 

Sunday, October 25th, 4 PM in the Vestry

“The Other Son”  
 

Sunday, May 31st at 4 pm 

“amen”
Sunday, Oct. 25th at 4 pm

New Year’s Greetings
Sisterhood of Temple Beth El

Congregational Greetings and Good Wishes
For a Year of Blessings, Joy, Peace, Good Health and Contentment

Sumner Alpert & Joyce Rosenthal
Helen Babin & Family
Gloria & Jerry Baskin
Judy Berg & Family

Libby Cohen
Sandra David

Abraham & Marilyn Ehrenhaus
Hannah R. Evans

Irma & Carl Feldman & Family
Ann L. Freedman
Sheila Freedman

Susan & Stewart Horvitz
Lorraine Kaplan
Sheila M. Lash
Renee Lipson

The Litchman Family

Judy & Mike Morgenstern
Marcie Nawi

Phillips & Trieff Families
Hilda Reiser

Joyce, Russell & Paige Robinson
Ron & Ada Schneider

Carol & Ronald Schwartz
Lester Schwartz & Family

Nancy Shore
Beverly Sokoll & Family
Marilyn Sokoll & Family

Charles Stampler
Sharon & Barry Steinberg

The Waksler Family
Marion & Myron Wilner

Clifton Rehabilitative Nursing Center  
508-675-7589 

Clifton Outpatient Rehabilitation Clinic 
508-675-0329 

Clifton Assisted Living Community 
508-324-0200 

Clifton Hospice Services  
(a community hospice agency) 

508-675-7583 
       Celebrating Over 60 Years of Dedication to Excellence 

Clifton  HEALTHCARE CAMPUS
Wilbur Avenue, Somerset, MA  02725 



The Alpert Family, in memory of Arline Alpert.
Beth-Ann Bark, in memory of my loved ones.
Jerry & Gloria Baskin, in memory of parents David & Ida 
Appel, Myer & Julia Baskin.
Susan Bender, in loving memory of parents, Hammond & 
Helene Bender
Tilden & Candyce Bogus, in memory of our beloved parents.
Norman & Anita Bolski, in memory of beloved parents, Bessie 
& William Bolski and Esther & William Myerson.
Robert & Ann Chavenson, in honor of our children & grand-
children.
Bill Chebot, in memory of my beloved wife, Hummy.
Fran Cohen & Family, in memory of Norm Cohen.
Libby Cohen & Family, in loving memory of parents, Armin & 
Rita Minkin.
Nathaniel Dashoff, in memory of loved ones.
Eli Dondis, in memory of my beloved parents, Emma & Phillip 
Dondis.
Atty. & Mrs. Jeffrey Entin, in memory of parents David & 
Helen Entin and sister Susan Entin.
Hannah Evans, in loving memory of husband Allan.
Robert Falconero, in memory of my beloved mother, Rose Belli
Carl & Irma Feldman, in memory of our parents Jessie & 
Julius Simpson, Sarah & Frank Feldman, and sister Geraldine 
Kesselman and Hadley Wilkinson.

Tudy Feldman & Family, in memory of husband and father, 
David B. Feldman.
Irving & Charlotte Fradkin, in memory of all our loved ones.
Sheila Freedman & Family, in memory of Leonard Freedman 
and all our loved ones.

Barton & Joan Goldberg, in loving memory of parents, Sylvia 
Leibowitz & George Goldberg.
Harriet Grunberg, in memory of Sydney Grunberg, Frances & 
Leonard Levien, Lena M. Solotist, Aaron Solotist, Rose & Jacob 
Dondis.
Jerry Hahn, in honor of Rabbi Mark & Cantor Shoshana for the 
Adult Education class.
Barry Helfanbein, in memory of my beloved parents, Dr. Jacob 
& Alice Helfanbein.
Stewart & Susan Horvitz, in memory of our loved ones.

Harold & Iris Katzman, in honor of our beloved family.
Peter & Joel Kane, in memory of parents, Charles & Ida Kane, 
brother Harris Kane, wife Mary Kane.
Lorraine Kaplan, in memory of my loved ones.
Jena Kevelson & Family, in memory of beloved husband and 
father, Bernard Kevelson and brother-in-law Seymour Kevelson.

Carol Kevelson, in memory of Seymour Kevelson, Lorin Kevel-
son, Jonas & Ida Kevelson and Bernard Kevelson.

Stewart & Lisa Kusinitz, in loving memory of father, Maury 
and mother, Edith Kusinitz.

Sheila Lash, in loving memory of husband Melvin, beloved son, 
Jonathan David Lash and brother Geoffrey Lyth.

Dr. Leonard & Eleanor Lechan, in memory Fannie & Samuel 
Lechan, Sidney, Benjamin & Mollie Morganstein & Dr. Jerald 
Morganstein.

Renee Lipson, in memory of my loved ones.

Sayre & Rosanne Litchman, in memory of our loved ones.

Dr. Gerald & Linda Monchik, in memory of Aaron & Blossom 
Monchik

Judy & Mike Morgenstern, in honor of our beloved family.

Joseph & Susan Paresky, in honor of our dad, Charles 
Stampler.

Pamela Pierce, in loving memory of aunt, Bernice Hoffman.

Dr. Ron & Ada Schneider, in memory of Lew & Lillian Jill, 
David & Sylvia Schneider, and Myra Siegal.

Lester & Dorothy Schwartz, in memory of our loved ones.

Dr. Ronald & Carol Schwartz, in memory of parents Rose & 
Louis Krasnow, and Sally & Saul Schwartz.

Paula Shaer, in memory of my loved ones.

Nancy Ellen Shore, in memory of my beloved parents, Barbara 
and Richard Shore.

Steve & Judy Silverman, Lshana tova to the entire congrega-
tion & staff

Marcia Smith & Family, in memory of Marvin Smith.

Marilyn Sokoll, in honor of my family.

Beverly Solup, in memory of all my loved ones.

Charles Stampler, in loving memory of beloved wife, Shirley 
Stampler.

Judy & Harvey Trieff, Zachariah Gollub Phillips and Evan & 
Alex Mandell join their parents and grandparents in wishing all a 
happy and healthy new year.

Gail Wilkinson & Family, in loving memory of Hadley B. 
Wilkinson.

Marion & Myron Wilner, in memory of parents, Jack & Mad-
eline Leonard, Fannie Wilner Aranov & Israel Wilner

Ethel & Sidney Winokoor, in memory of Gordon Wolfe.

Richard & Susan Wolfson, in loving memory of William & 
Ada Wolfson, Donna Wolfson, Arnold Wolfson and Joseph & 
Sally Triedman.

Mel & Cindy Yoken, in loving memory of Albert & Sylvia 
Yoken, and Judy Yoken.

The Temple thanks you, Sisterhood thanks 
you and I thank you.

		  Ann Chavenson

High Holy Days Flower Fund



10/1/2015	    18 Tishri
   Rabbi Samuel S. Ruderman	
   June Zeitz	
	

10/2/2015	    19 Tishri   
   Suetelle Bernstein	
   Henry Griffin, Jr.	
   Charlotte Litchman	
   Sadie E. Smith	
	

10/3/2015	    20 Tishri
   Esther Kaufman	
   Frances Meretsky	
	

10/4/20151	    21 Tishri
   Benjamin Horvitz	
   Rose Krasnow	
   Marilyn Radovsky	
	

10/5/2015	    22 Tishri 
   Dr. Gerson Elber   
   Sarah Katzman	
	

10/6/2015	    23 Tishri
   Carl Goodman	
   Jack Leonard	
	

10/7/2015  	    24 Tishri
   Norman Cohen	
   David Hasckel	
	

10/8/2015	    25 Tishri
   Solomon Moss	
   Goldie Schwartz	
	

10/9/2015	    26 Tishri
   Bella Hamburger	
   Lillian Klein	
   Jamie Mendlovitz	

10/10/2015	    27 Tishri
   Elizabeth M. Chebot	
   Ida Leavitt	
   Luba Twersky	
	

10/11/2015	    28 Tishri
   Sara Malin	
   Isadore Settlow	
	

10/12/2015	    29 Tishri
   Max Gold	
   Joseph Zalkind	
	

10/13/2015	    30 Tishri
   Fannie Bloom	
   Phyllis Littman	
	

10/14/2015  	   1 Cheshvan
   Rachel Ellsas	
   Max Katz	
	

10/15/2015     2 Cheshvan
   Alfred Levy	
   Mildred Lider	
	

10/16/2015     3 Cheshvan
   Juliet Ann Goldstein	
	

10/17/2015     4 Cheshvan
   Hammond Bender	
   Nathan Silk	
	

10/18/2015     5 Cheshvan
   Helen Entin	
   Leonard Freedman	
   David Robbins	
   Bernard Shuman	

10/19/2015     6 Cheshvan
   Alexander Pankiw	
   Joseph Sandler	
   Jessie Simpson	
   Benjamin Twersky	
	

10/20/2015     7 Cheshvan
   Jennie Robinson	
	

10/21/2015     8 Cheshvan
   Libbie Alpert	
	

10/23/2015     10 Cheshvan
   Anna Simmons	
	

10/25/2015     12 Cheshvan
   Betty Rosenberg	
	

10/26/2015     13 Cheshvan
   Mary Gollub	
   Lenora Goltz	
   Eva Leviss	
   Kenneth R. Resnick	
	

10/27/2015     14 Cheshvan
   Isidor Juda	
	

10/28/2015     15 Cheshvan
   Rae Gitlin	
	

10/29/2015	    16 Cheshvan
   Morris A. Freedman	
   Celia Sanft	
	

10/30/2015	    17 Cheshvan
   Lillian Feinberg	
   Diana Hyman	
   Erwin Juda	
	

10/31/2015	    18 Cheshvan
   Ruth Lustig	
   David Somer	

YAHRZEITS

Be sure to check out our website regularly.  
There are  links to articles written by Rabbi 
Mark and Cantor Shoshana, including their 
sermons from the High Holidays, updated 

service schedules & upcoming events.  You can also see the 
bulletin there first!   Go to www.frtemplebethel.org


